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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild 
Volume 27, Issue 7          www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com                                July, 2018 

Officers 

President – Ramona Tucker 

Vice-Pres. – Emma Parker 

Day Secretary – Sandra Wilson 

Night Secretary – Denise Adams 

Treasurer – Loretta Ford 

Standing Committees 

Historian – Charlie Phaneuf 

Membership – Charlie Phaneuf, 

Libby Armstrong, Jill Stroer 

Newsletter – Libby Armstrong 

Programs – Ramona Tucker, 

Annie Kellum 

 Publicity – Erna Kriigel 

Sunshine – Bonnie McLain 

Ways and Means – Irene 

Gardner, Jennie Hollis 

Ad Hoc Committees 

Bee Keeper – Annie Kellum 

Challenge Quilt – Linda Jones,  

 Albertha Brown  

Christmas Party – Terry Tinsley 

Community Service – Terry 

Tinsley 

Golden Scissors – Rachel 

Phaneuf 

Photographer – Dawn Feist 

Saturday Stitcharama – Libby 

Armstrong, Jill Stroer 

Webmaster – Joany Orsi 

  

From the President’s Desk 

2018 PRESIDENT’S AWARDS NIGHT 

We had our first Awards Night Program in conjunction with Round Robin TIDBITS.  It 
was a big night for me as I had planned it for a good while.  The awards consisted of 
PAST, PRESENT, and FUTURE.  The service awards were limited and I truly agonized in 
the selections.  Here is the rundown: 

PAST: President Award Pin:  Charlie Phaneuf;  

Service  Award  Appreciation to Linda Jones for her years of dedication to Programs 

PRESENT and/or FUTURE:  Service Pins awarded to a cross-section of folks who 
stepped up to positions that remained vacant: Terri Tinsley, Libby Armstrong, Annie 
Kellum, Jeanne Anderson, Paula Miller, Broach Winsley, Albertha Brown, Loretta Ford, 
Emma Parker, Denise Adams and Sandra Wilson FYI: Denise and Sandra record our 
minutes with an extraordinary accuracy of 99.9 percent. 

ENGRAVED AWARDS : Paul Feist and Charlie Phaneuf for their tireless and quiet work 
behind the scenes.  

CRYSTAL ENGRAVED ACHIEVEMENT AWARD TROPHIES: I wanted to honor the two 
ladies (still members)  who were founders and/or charter member of our Cherokee 
Rose Quilt Guild:  IRENE GARDNER and PATTI HOWELL.  Because of them, we are still 
gathering, learning and growing.  What a great guild. 

The night was planned around these ladies but it was also to celebrate the entire 
membership and show my appreciation for EVERYONE in EVERY position.  There were 
refreshments and so many prizes to be won and it was just a fun, fun night, and the  

TIDBIT tables were WONDERFUL thanks to Broach Winsley, Sara Sorenson, Ann Groves 
and Linda Jones 

EVERY VOLUNTEER AND MEMBER IS VALUED. 

Last, but not least to answer any questions you may have:   

- No, we did not vote on this.   

- No money from the guild was used for any of the awards.   

- I plan to submit receipts for the refreshments that were for all 
members/attendees and also for the purchase of the Past Presidents pins which were, 
according to guild history, given to each past president down through the years.  I 
understand that there were pins somewhere, but could not be found so I purchased a 
total of three, two of which will remain with someone other than myself for future.  
The exact amounts will be in an upcoming Treasury Report.  If there are objections, 
just send me an email.   

Until next time…………. 

http://www.cherokeerosequiltguild.com/
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Membership 

Total Paid Members: 72 

Day Meeting 6/14/18—Members Present: 26, Visitors: 1 

Night Meeting 6/28/18—Members Present: 29, Visitors: 0 

We welcomed 1 new member in June (Linda Mikos) 

 Just a reminder, please wear your name badge to the meetings. 

 The 2018 Membership Form is on the Website and on My Grove 

A completed 2018 Form must accompany your payment. 

. 

  

 

Meeting Location 
  

Sutton Hall 

5971 Sutton Dr., Douglasville, GA 

   

Take Highway 5 south from Arbor 

Square Shopping Center for 1.3 miles. 

It is on the corner of Highway 5 and 

Sutton Drive. 

  

 

Bee News 

The July Bee will be at the home of  

Tina  Marinoni 

962 Holland Drive 

 Powder Spring Ga 30127 

 Cell 678-361-4313  Home 770-436-5128 

 Lunch will be served 

The date is Thursday, July 19, 2018 at 9:30 

 

  

 

July Birthdays 

  

Sarah Sorenson 07/01  

Regina McKittrick 07/05 

Paul Feist  07/08 

Denise Adams  07/12 

Awilda Cruz  07/13 

Rachel Phaneuf 07/18 

Queen Esther Smith 07/19 Next Newsletter Deadline 

Is Sunday July 29, 2018. 

Send your information to Libby Armstrong 

@ grannyqwiltz@hotmail.com 
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Treasurer’s Report—June, 2018 

Submitted by Loretta Ford, Treasurer 

Beginning Balance            $6,920.69  

      

Deposits:      

Membership                 $30.00  

Ways & Means               $189.95  

          Total      $219.95  

Disbursements:      

      

          Total          $0.00  

      

      

Ending Balance            $7,140.64  

      

 

Ways and Means 

Jennie and I want to thank a member who has donated CASH to our Ways & Means 
Committee. And many thanks to Susan Fisher, Ann Groves, Terry Tinsley, Jill Stroer; and 
many others who have also donated some wonderful items to our committee. 

Regarding our annual R'auction...I'm asking for all members to try to remember to bring 
any and all quilt related items to us. We will in turn take them to Paula Miller (thank you 
Paula!!) to store in her home until our October R'auction! Please remember to donate 
items in good condition...no synthetics, no polyester, or outdated magazines. Quilt shop 
quality fabrics, current books and quilt kits are great items. UFO's are wonderful too! 

Ways & Means Committee - Irene Gardner and Jennie Hollis 
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Program News 

JUL 12 - CHRISTMAS IN JULY - The Stitchery is coming from Rome, GA to bring us the latest fabrics and 

gadgets so get your list going and shop til you drop.  

JULY 26 - THE HISTORY OF FABRICS - A lecture by Mike Flynn.  You will learn how to choose the best 

fabrics for your quilts and so much more. It’s such a great lecture on so many things you may have 

wondered about in your years of seeing and using different kinds of fabrics.  He will also bring short-bolts 

to sell.  So there, your quilt list is done! 

Community Service 

Thank you to our members who continue to work on our current projects. (Placemats for 

Meals on Wheels and small lap quilts for nursing home.)   Any donations can be brought 

to the monthly meetings. 

Sunshine 

As this goes to press, Jackie Delgado remains in Douglas Hospital. Her blood count went very, very low 

due to her sickle cell anemia.  She has had to receive several transfusions.  Let us keep her in our 

thoughts and prayers! 

I am happy to report that Jackie’s daughter Michaela is back home after 12 days in the hospital for sickle 

cell pain.  Sickle cell is a terrible disease! 

Jill Stroer is also home from the hospital too and continues to recover! You go Jill! 

Jack Tinsley is back home too recovering from surgery and rumor has it he is working part-time. May he 

soon return to normal! 

Last but certainly not least; Denise Adam’s little grandchild is home after newborn surgery!  Wonderful 

news! 

If you know of one of our members needing sunshine, please let me know!  I don’t want to miss anyone! 

Bonnie McLain, Sunshine Chair 

 

 

 

Sunshine Chairman 

 

 

 

If you know of anyone needing “sunshine, please let me know!  609 668-3720 cell phone, text, email, or 

call me at home!  Thanks! 

Saturday Stitch-a-Rama 

Mark your calendar for Saturday, October 27, 2018. 
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Golden Scissors 

This month there was one Golden Scissors awarded to Linda Poindexter.  She created a beautiful 

quilt called “You Are A Star”. 

Take the time to look at her beauty on the Guild website or on the My Grove site. 

2018 Quilt Challenge 

“Reach for the Stars!” 

The main focus of your quilt should be stars. You may have star blocks, star 

arrangements, artistic stars, or even movie stars. When someone looks at your project 

they should be “seeing stars”.  

We will have 2 categories, art quilting and traditional quilting. You can participate in 

either category, your choice.  

Anything quilted and finished can be entered, such as tote bags, table runners, wall 

hangings, or quilts. The only size restriction is that the perimeter is 240 inches or less.  

We are encouraging all members to participate and be a star in 2018! 

The Quilt Challenge will be the program for the September 27, 2018 night meeting. 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Day Meeting, June 14, 2018 

 

Ramona called the meeting to order. Motion to approve the May minutes was made by Bonnie and 

seconded by Sarah. June birthdays were recognized. 

Committee Reports 

Beekeeper (Annie): June’s bee will be at Annie’s. Lunch will be served. 

Programs (Annie): For today’s program we will sew with neckties and Broach will also talk about 

making T-shirt quilts. The June night meeting will be tidbits and something special. Christmas in July 

will be presented on July 12th by The Stitchery. Mike Flynn from Quilting Treasures will talk about 

the history of quilts at the July night meeting. Nancy Mahoney will do a workshop called Twisted 

Triangle at the August 9th day meeting. A supply list will be mailed when you sign up for the 

workshop. There is a limit of 20 quilters. Ramona said that this quilt top can be made with a Tonga 

Treat 6-Pack. 

Community Service: Bonnie asked that we continue to make placemats and lap quilts. 

Stitcharama: Libby reported that the next Stitcharama is October 27th.  

Newsletter: Libby said that all information for the newsletter is due the first Sunday in July. 

Sunshine: Bonnie said that Jackie Delgado’s daughter is still in the hospital. Terry’s husband is 

recuperating. Charlotte Springer (non-member) had a heart attack. Jill is at home now with oxygen. 

Denise Adams’ grandchild had to have surgery immediately after birth. 

Ways and Means: Jennie and Irene are out of town. Susan is downsizing and brought lots of books 

for sale for 50 cents each to benefit Ways and Means. Will be bringing more next month. 

Photographer: Dawn reported that Paul has a job! 

Historian: Charlie reported that pictures are on the website and MyGrove. 

Membership: Charlie reported that we now have 72 members and today there are 26 members and 

one visitor present. Door prizes were awarded. 

The meeting was adjourned for Show and Tell. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sandra Wilson, Day Secretary 
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Cherokee Rose Quilters Guild Minutes 

Night Meeting, June 28, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by Ramona at 7:00 pm at Sutton Hall. Minutes from the previous 

meeting were reviewed and approved.  

Birthdays for the month of June were recognized.  

Treasurer: Report will be posted in My Grove.  

Bee Keeper:  June Bee was held at Irene’s home.  July Bee will be at Tina Marinoni’s home on the 19th.   

Challenge Quilt:   Theme: Reaching for the Stars!  Details are on the website and My Grove.  The 

challenge will be held at the September night meeting.  

Christmas Party:  Confirmed date is December 6.  Cost is $20.00 per person.  Sarah Sorenson will begin 

collecting money for tickets at the Guild meetings.  

Community Service:   Please continue to make fall or holiday themed placemats and lap quilts for 

delivery to the Memory Care unit at Benton House.  

Golden Scissors:  One quilt was shared for Golden Scissors.  See photo page.  

Membership:  Present at this meeting were 29 members.  Four door prizes were distributed.    

Members were asked to move conversations outside after the meetings , so that lock up can occur in a 

timely manner.  

Newsletter:  Please submit all pertinent info to Libby Armstrong by Sunday, July 1.  

Programs:   Tonight:  Tidbits:  – Anne Groves; Linda Jones; Sara Sorensen; Broach Winsley  

July 12 Day Program:  Christmas in July by The Stitchery; Rome, Georgia   

            July 26 Night Program:  History of Fabric by Mike Flynn from Quilting Treasure  

August 9 Day Program: Twisted Triangle Quilt by Nancy Mahoney.  Bring a Tonga Treat 6 Pack.  

Hancock of Paducah is a good source.  Sign up early.  Cost is $10 for members and $20 for 

visitors.  

R’Auction:  Please begin to collect boxes and start sorting through your goodies!  Bring donations to a 

Guild meeting.  Paula Miller will store donations at her home. 

Ways and Means:  Drawings for two items were held before the evening program.  

No reports from: Historian, Photography, Publicity, StitchARama, Sunshine  

OLD BUSINESS: None   
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 NEW BUSINESS:    

Ramona decreed “President’s Award Night”.  

She stressed that every member of our Guild is valued and important.  She also honored and recognized 

several specific people:    

Past President Award:  Charlie Phaneuf  

Past Program Chair: Linda Jones  

Charter Member Achievement Awards:  Irene Gardner and Patti Howell  

Service Awards:  

Christmas Party:  Terri Tinsley  

Newsletter: Libby Armstrong  

Assistant Program Chair:  Annie Kellum  

R’Auction Chairperson: Jeanne Anderson  

R’Auction Storage:  Paula Miller  

Standing Program Volunteer:  Broach Winsley  

Challenge Award Ribbons and Set Up:  Albertha Brown  

Treasurer:  Loretta Ford  

Vice President:  Emma   

Secretaries:  Sandra Wilson (Day) and Denise Adams (night)  

Muscle and Support:  Paul Feist and Charlie Phaneuf  

No further business addressed.  

For further details, please see the Cherokee Rose Website, My Grove and Newsletters 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Denise Adams 

Night Secretary 


